SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13th June 2012 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr D Scourfield (Chairman), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr M Thomas and Cllr O Davison-Oakley. 
In attendance: 
Mr I Hawes, Mrs K Hawes and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. OPEN SESSION:  A resident had raised concerns about the amount of litter on the green, inside and outside some people's gardens and the overgrown gardens of empty properties in Hearnes Meadow.  Paradigm Housing will be asked to maintain these gardens whilst the properties are unoccupied and review the litter.  (Action – Clerk)
2. Apologies for absence: Cllr N Rothwell, Cllr R Darlington, Cllr A Anderson and Cllr B Kane.
Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Hughes and Cllr Davison-Oakley.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· Concerns were raised about the state of the footpath to Manor Farm.  The Bucks County Council Highways Technician is hoping to arrange to patch part of the road surface.  (Action – Cllr Hughes) 
· There had been a break in via the Jubilee Hall side gate to the PTA shed.  The CCTV footage will be checked.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)  
· It was reported that unfortunately the cemetery was being used as a roundabout by some parents who pick up from school, which had been particularly upsetting during a recent funeral. Cllr Oakley-Davison said that she would raise it with parents.  (Action – Cllr Oakley-Davison) 
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  Nothing to add.
Risk Inspections:  A cherry tree was reported dead in Green Wood.  The tree has now been cut down.  The annual Risk Inspection has taken place on Green Meadow and the play equipment by Wicksteed Leisure.  There were no high priority risks highlighted by the report.
3. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  As Head teacher Cllr Oakley-Davison, and as a School Governor Cllr J Forsaith both declared an interest in Jubilee Hall.
4. Correspondence:
Cllr Scourfield had continued to receive donations towards the War Memorial project and the orders for the Memorial stone and ground works have now been placed.  Generous donations had been received from both Bucks Building Society and local residents. Letters of thanks have been sent back. A local garden designer will be contacted to discuss plans for improving the entrance to the cemetery. (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley)
Following Chilterns Railway cut to the service to Seer Green and Jordans station and proposed further cuts later in the year, letters opposing these cuts have been sent to the Rt Hon Cheryl Gillan and Chiltern Railways.  A further letter of objection will be sent to the consultation which is being held by Chiltern Railways for the proposed Dec 2012 changes.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield, Clerk)
A thank you card had been received from Mrs Rene Blake who had been awarded the SGPC Community Award.
A new lease has been signed with Oakwood Nursery Schools for the Pavilion.

5. Finance  

Payments amounting to             

    £25,103.91 were made  

Income 




      £1,578.60

Closing balances  

                           £80,646.62
Review of the Internal Audit report
The Internal Audit report was reviewed and the following actions will be taken.  The risk assessment actions noted at each meeting in the Risk Book will be noted in the “action” column of the risk assessment schedule as and when it is updated.  The VAT recoverable will be treated as a debtor in future.  The bank statements for the deposit account will be signed and dated by the Financial Officer.  The Clerk will itemise any item over £25 on her monthly claim that may require separate analysis, and it will be recorded when updating the system.  The annual return has now been submitted to Mazars for the external audit.
 (Action – Cllr Scourfield, Clerk) 

6.
Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.  A letter was sent to CDC Planning Services raising issues with planning application CH/2012/0590/FA: Greenoaks, Bottom Lane.  Following discussion concerns were raised over part of the latest application CH/2012/0649/FA Highclere Field Stables on development in the Green Belt.  A letter to CDC will be drafted.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Rothwell)
Permitted
CH/2012/0201/TP
Owlpen, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UH 


Crown reduction of four beech and two cherry trees and crown thinning of a group of beech trees all
protected by a Tree Preservation Order.
CH/2012/0256/FA
Honeycomb House, 38A Long Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2YW 


Single storey rear extension and alterations to openings.
CH/2012/0329/FA
Bramley, 33 Gurnells Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XJ
 
Single storey rear extension
CH/2012/0368/FA
3 The Coppice, Seer Green, HP9 2SH    


Single storey rear extension and insertion of window in south elevation.
CH/2012/0490/FA
Hearnes Mead, 10 Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2YG
 
Widening of existing vehicular access, entrance gate, brick pillars and car turntable.
CH/2012/0397/FA
The Beeches, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UH 


Insertion of two front and three rear dormer windows to facilitate loft conversion.
CH/2012/0560/FA
Little Hilden, 56 Long Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2YW


 Two storey side/rear extension, addition of roof light to front roof slope and addition of two roof lights and two dormer windows in rear roof slope to facilitate loft conversion.
Refused

CH/2012/0427/FA
Garden Cottage, 1 Princess Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2GN.


Detached storage building.

CH/2012/0257/FA
Sunnyside, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UH 


Part two storey, part single storey side/rear extensions, erection of front porch, detached garden room, creation of rear patio with associated steps and retaining walls, and alterations to hard standing.

CH/2012/0502/FA
Broom House, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UH


Demolition of existing first floor rear projection, two storey rear extension, alterations to openings, retaining wall to rear of dwelling and boundary fence.

CH/2012/0505/FA
Ponds Barn, 9 Princess Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2GN


Single storey side extension.
7.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. councillor roles and responsibilities: It was agreed to do away with the working groups and to just keep two sub committees which are for Planning and Jubilee Hall. Councillors can opt to take on special projects and ask for assistance from other Councillors when required.  The notice board poster will be updated. (Action – Clerk)
8.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. JUBILEE HALL:  Improvements continue to be made to the hall. External improvements will be carried out during the summer holidays.  Unfortunately there is a leak in the roof light windows, BCC have inspected the damage and have received a quotation to remove the windows. Discussions are being held with the Jubilee Hall Committee to agree what work should take place and who will pay    (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
 
ii. ENVIRONMENT:  The Parish Council were appalled at the amount of time it had taken the BCC Rights of Ways team to deal with a fallen tree on Footpath 16 which had been blocking the footpath since February.  It was agreed that urgent action would be taken and that the BCC Rights of Way team will be informed of the dissatisfaction with their service.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)  
iii. PROPERTIES:  Concerns were raised about children climbing above the wooden paling fence in Green Meadow.  This fence was installed by the Parish Council as children were regularly getting into the neighbour's garden and causing damage to their fence/property.  Climbing in this area should not be allowed and signs will be put in place to this effect.  (Action - Clerk) The school is arranging a Road Safety meeting.  The Clerk will attend.  (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley, Clerk)  Local garden designer, Liz Apedaile, had very kindly drawn a plan of Green Meadow for the school children to design what they would like as a new play area.  The results have been analysed and the feedback will be discussed at a future meeting.
iv. COMMUNITY LIAISON:    The Seer Green and Jordans Community Trust’s Diamond Jubilee Music Celebration was a great success and a letter of thanks was sent to the organisers.
9.
Any Other Business:     Ms Collins was very concerned that the Cemetery is running out of full burial plots and that she would not be able to be buried with her family.  She had been reassured that at the current time there were many spaces still available. 
Next Meeting – The Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 4th July 2012, at 7.30pm in the Parish Church Hall in School Lane.
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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